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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

July 14, 2025 

Notice of Temporary Road Closure on Cottontown Road for Sewer Line 
Installation 

BEDFORD, Va. — To improve sewer service in the Forest area of Bedford County, the Bedford 
Regional Water Authority (BRWA) will temporarily close a portion of Cottontown Road (State Route 
621) where it crosses Ivy Creek.

Closure Details: 

• Location: Between the intersection of Cottontown Road and Ivylea Drive (to the west) and
the intersection of Cottontown Road and Saxon Road (to the east)

• Start Date: Monday, July 21
• Anticipated Reopening: Monday, July 28 (weather permitting)

Detour signage will be in place to guide drivers around the work zone. 

During the closure, crews will install steel casing and pipe to extend the Ivy Creek sewer line—part of 
an effort to enhance the area's sewer infrastructure. 

If you have questions or need additional information, please contact the BRWA customer service 
team at 540.586.7679 (Option 4). 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we work to improve our community’s sewer services. 
BRWA will make every effort to reopen the road as quickly and safely as possible. 

About the Bedford Regional Water Authority 

The Bedford Regional Water Authority (BRWA) provides reliable, high-quality water and wastewater 
services to the residents and businesses of Bedford County and the Town of Bedford. With a 
commitment to collaboration, adaptability, results, and enthusiasm, we ensure that our community 
thrives through sustainable water management. 

In partnership with the Western Virginia Water Authority, we also serve the Smith Mountain Lake 
area, including parts of Bedford and Franklin Counties. 

At the BRWA, our vision is clear: Clean Water. Healthy Environment. Thriving Community. 
For more information, visit www.brwa.com. 

Kyle Draper 
Communications Supervisor 
Bedford Regional Water Authority 
540-586-7679
K.draper@brwa.com
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